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Next Club Meeting at the Lion’s Club 

 Tuesday 11th May 7.00pm 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Photo excursion to Entally Estate, 

Members spoilt for photo-opportunities. 

 

 
Entally House and Stables by Steve Whitworth 

 

 
Chapel by Susan Griffiths 

 
Green house by Fiona Carter 

 

 
Sundial by Rod Oliver 



 

May 2021 

 

2 

This month’s raffle prize: 

Framed photograph of early NTCC members at Quamby Estate 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Entally buildings by Steve Whitworth 

 

 
Machinery labels by Rod Oliver 

 

Cockatoos by Steve Whitworth 

 
Outbuilding by Fiona Carter 

 

 
Entally House and Garden by Mark Brunken 

 

 
Watering Can by Joanne Beswick 
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Appreciation Awards 
 

 
 
One of this month’s Appreciation Awards goes to 
President Steve for his herculean effort at the April Club 
meeting where Steve, in addition to chairing the meeting 
and updating members about club activities, also ran the 
learning session and demonstrated valuable techniques 
to members (see above).  Steve Emailed members with 
details of relevant training material. 
 
Fantastic effort Steve.  Thank you. 

≈≈≈≈≈≈≈  

 
 

The second Appreciation Award goes to Wendy Geddes 
for organising the visit to Entally Estate.  Members had 
free run of the grounds – around the house and 
buildings, the vineyard in autumn tones and the grounds.  
So much to photograph.  It was appreciated that the 
National Trust waived entry fees. 
 
Thank you, Wendy. 

Club Meeting 
Tuesday 11th May at 7.00pm 

Lions Club at Kings Meadows 
Featuring: 

 
Bronwyn Matthews 

Speaking on “The Five Stans”, countries in 
Central Asia that Bronwyn travelled through e.g. 

Kazakhstan, Turkmenistan, Kyrgyzstan, 
Uzbekistan, and Tajikistan 

≈≈≈≈≈≈≈  

 
Recreating the classic journey of Frank 

Styant Browne and Joshua Higgs by 
horse drawn caravan from Launceston to 

St Helens in December 1896. 
 

Saturday 22nd May and Sunday 23rd May 
Meet at Franklin House at Youngtown at 8.30am on 
Saturday and travel to St Helens via Avoca, Fingal, 
Cornwall, St Marys, and Scamander. 
Staying on Saturday night at the NRMA Caravan Park, 
18 St Helens Road. 
Saturday night dinner at the Caravan Park Restaurant. 
Return to Launceston on Sunday. 
More details to follow in an Email to members. 

≈≈≈≈≈≈≈  
Night Sky Photography Workshop 

Bridport 
 

To be conducted on the evening of Wednesday 12th 
May or Thursday 13th May.  Which date to be advised. 
 
Meet in the carpark at the old pier boat ramp at 6.30pm 
and go over camera settings, composition etc.  Action 
starts from 7.00pm and will finish around 9,30pm. 
More details to follow in an Email to members. 
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Learning Night 
Tuesday 13th April 

 

 
Everybody involved in discussions. 

 

 
Terry Walker and Margaret Whitmore 

 

 
Rosemary Cox and Jack D Barker 

 

 
Daniel O’Shea and Mark Brunken 

 
President Steve talking to Roy Tan. 

 

 
Chris Hagen and Fiona Carter 

 

 
Ruth Timperon and Bronwyn Matthews 

 

 
Kelvin Jowett and Michael Brain 
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 Entally Estate Visit 
Members in action 

 

 
What Margaret saw in the chapel. 

 

 
Trish Routley 

 

 
Peter Bushby and Fiona Carter 

 

 

 
What did Kelvin see in the Blacksmith’s Shop? 

 

 
Joanne Beswick lines up a shot. 

 

 
President Steve popping up from below the 

fence. 
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Entally Estate Visit 
Members in action 

(Continued) 
 

 
Donn Corcoran and Mark Brunken 

 

 
Roy Tan having a rest on the home veranda. 

 

 
Rosemary Cox ready for autumn weather 

 
(Photos by Paparazzi Inc.) 

May Raffle Prize 
The raffle prize for the May meeting is a framed 
photograph of early NTCC members posing on the 
front steps of the homestead during a field trip to 
Quamby Estate.  In the 1890’s, members travelled to 
and from field trip venues by horse-drawn wagon.  
The dress code for the field trips was collar and tie, 
jacket, and hat. 
 

June Raffle Prize 
The raffle prize for the June meeting is a copy of the 
book “Australasian Nature Photography”.  Sure to 
have some valuable tips for Northern Tasmania 
where opportunities for nature photography are 
abundant. 
 

End of Financial Year Competitions 
Upcoming club competitions are as follows: 

• Colour Photograph of the Year for the 

Frederick Smithies Trophy. 

• Monochrome Photograph of the Year for the 

Geoffrey Pattison Trophy. 

• John Shepherd Memorial Landscape 

Photograph Trophy 

➢ Members may enter up to three entries for the 

colour and monochrome Photo of the Year 

competitions, and two entries for the John 

Shepherd Memorial Landscape competition. 

➢ All three competitions are for digital images. 

➢ Club guidelines for digital images for club 

competitions apply. 

➢ Closing date for entries is Friday 11th June, 

➢ Results will be announced. and trophies 

presented at the Club July meeting. 

≈≈≈≈≈≈≈≈ 

High Photographic Honour  
for Jenni Horsnell 

 

Outstanding Australian photographer, Jenni Horsnell 
has been awarded the Grand Master GOLD award by 
the Photographic Society of America.  Jenni is the first 
Australian and only the 11th photographer in the world 
to be presented with this award. 
 

 
 

In April 2011, Jenni Horsnell presented workshops for 
NTCC members on nature photography.  A workshop 
on photographing flowers was held on the Friday 
evening, followed by a nature photography workshop 
on the Saturday. 
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 Photographic Society of America Interclub 
Competition for digital images. 

 
The Northern Tasmanian Camera Club has entered the 
Interclub Competition organised by the Photographic 
Society of America for the past 5 years, the last two 
years, competing in the B section of the competition.   
 
In the 2020/21 competition, the Northern Tasmanian 
Camera Club finished in 6th position in the B section, 
competing against teams from the Americas, Asia and 
Europe.  This is remarkable achievement for a team from 
regional Australia. 
 
In the third round of the interclub competition, Jim Jacob, 
for his image “Cadillac of the Sky”, and Steve Whitworth 
for his image “Rock the Core”, were awarded Honorable 
Mentions (See images on page 7). 
 
The Launceston-based club will compete in 2021/22 with 
the goal of being promoted to the A grade section for 
2022/23. 
 
The Club is also considering entering the Interclub 
competition for nature photography in 2021/22. 

≈≈≈≈≈≈≈ 

 
Images posted so far. 

 

 
Judy Davey 

 

 
Judy Davey 

 
Some images posted. 

 

 
Susan Griffiths 

 

 
Sonya Byrne 

 

 
Denise Wilson 

 

 
Tracy Larkins 


